
Provost’s Task Force on Interdisciplinary Activities

Full Task Force Meeting

Tuesday, December 11th

10:00 am - 12:00 pm
Dresher Center Conference Room (PAHB 216)


In attendance: John Schumacher, Jason Loviglio, Matthias Gobbert, Marie-Christine Daniel-Onuta, Theodosia Gougousi, Karl Steiner, Carole McCann, and Rachel Carter

The purpose of this meeting was to review and discuss the current draft of the task force report to the Provost.
Implementation Recommendation
Dr. McCann opened the meeting by introducing the recommendation for an implementation committee.  She explained that this recommendation emerged from the discussion at our October meeting. It provides a means for moving forward with those recommendations that the Provost wants taken up. It would enable the knowledge built through the committee’s work to be utilized to facilitate the implementation of changes.  She said the inventory has been included in the potential tasks of the implementation committee, since the inventory we sent out last summer was unsuccessful.

Dr. Gobbert asked: What do we do now with the (draft) report?

Dr. McCann responded: We will preview it with the Deans and VPs at their meeting at the end of January to ascertain from their perspective if the recommendations are feasible and to get feedback on how they may be fine-tuned.  The task force will hold a meeting at the end of January or beginning of February for final review of the report.  Then we will submit our final report to the Provost.  This will allow us to fit into the strategic planning process.  John (Schumacher), Devin (Hagerty) and I, as co-leaders of strategic planning committees, are taking into account the findings of the Task Force in the work of our strategic planning groups.

Dr. McCann then asked for a show of hands for those in support of the implementation committee recommendation.  All Task Force members present were in favor.

We then moved to a discussion of the current draft recommendations of the Research work group.
Dr. Daniel-Onuta said that the category “Training and Opportunities” had been added since the previous draft was reviewed by the full Task Force.  She said that the “Communication” section has not changed much since this previous draft; however, the group has added measurements of success to the end of most of their recommendations.

Dr. Schumacher mentioned that the recommendations are not parallel.  He asked: Do we want to keep these measurements (of success)?

Dr. McCann responded that she was not sure the measures added anything in the final recommendation in this section because it is stated too generally.

Dr. Daniel-Onuta then introduced recommendation #2.

Dr. Steiner said: We can provide that archive.  I like this recommendation a lot.  We could add this information in under faculty, or we could create a separate interdisciplinary header.

Dr. McCann said: This adds a much more robust communication system.

Dr. Schumacher agreed and said it would help BPR to seek needed resources.

Dr. McCann agreed and said it would also provide a record of excellence that would be helpful for funders.  Additionally, she likes the retreat suggestion.

Dr. Daniel-Onuta mentioned that Dr. Miller suggested this be located under the myUMBC Web site.

Dr. McCann responded: Yes, our current internal communication is anemic.  Maybe we need a more robust faculty center on myUMBC to highlight these things.  We do have a faculty center on myUMBC, but it doesn’t have a changing mobile box we could use to spotlight things.  What if we added a spotlight box? It would provide information in a location we are already checking.  It would also cut down on the number of emails we receive.

There was general assent for this idea.

Dr. Daniel-Onuta then introduced Recommendation #3, about developing more external joint programs and gaining the support from upper-administration to increase the communication between UMBC and external organizations.
Dr. McCann asked: Can we add non-profits to this recommendation?

Dr. Steiner suggested: Perhaps we could replace arts organizations with non-profits.

Dr. Daniel-Onuta pointed out the addition of the success measure.

Dr. McCann responded: This fits nicely into the Community Extended Engagement strategy group.  Is #3 really about communication?  It is about relationship-building.  

Dr. Schumacher suggested: Should we call the category “Communication and Relationship-Building”?  

There was general assent for his suggestion.

Dr. Schumacher then asked: What would catalyze this focus for the upper-administration?  We know that Karl (Steiner) is talking about this, but what about the other VPs, the Deans, etc.?  Our landscape has changed because we have fewer dollars coming to us from the state.  This recommendation says we need to move to maximize external opportunities.

Dr. Gougousi replied: Maybe this recommendation is also about paying more attention to the relationships that already exist.

Dr. Steiner responded: Initial contact is not the challenge when dealing with external organizations.  The challenge is the follow-up.  Where it’s worked well is with our relationship with the Naval Academy, Office of Naval Research.  They are building a cybersecurity research institution.  We went in there full-force, and as a result we have received five contracts.  This kind of follow up is vital.

Dr. McCann responded: You were able to do this on cybersecurity because at this minute, this is something we know about.  We could leverage more robust internal communication to make these links with external organizations.  For instance, a Dean could quickly identify people to help develop external connections around a particular subject.

Dr. Steiner replied: The Secretary of Energy was on campus last week.  [No one else in the room was aware of this recent visit.]  Digital Measures could help with this.  It could make it easier for upper-administration to locate those doing related work.  This kind of communication needs to go both ways, from people like me to the faculty, but also from the faculty to the upper-administration.  I’m very supportive of a searchable database.  It would allow us to make rapid connections with the faculty, for instance in this situation, where we couldn’t put it on the blog that the Secretary of Energy would be on campus.

Dr. McCann agreed and said: This is why it needs to be log-in secured.  We need to say something like, “Following from Recommendation #1 and #2, we recommend that a more robust internal communication system be made available to faculty, staff, and students so we may leverage our strengths...”  This is why the measurement sentence doesn’t add anything here.

Dr. Daniel-Onuta then introduced Recommendation #4, which is about funds.  The group is recommending more substantial support, and again, they have added a sentence on the measure of success.

Dr. McCann replied: For this recommendation, we certainly would want as part of this a way of tracking the joint grants, publications, [and proposals added by Dr. Steiner] as part of this new funding mechanism.  This would prove its value later on.

Dr. Loviglio responded: This recommendation assumes collaboration across departments is interdisciplinarity.  Would graduate students doing interdisciplinary work but not working across departments be ineligible?

Dr. McCann replied: What needs to be marked here is that cross-campus mechanisms don’t currently exist.  For instance, we can’t currently pay graduate students easily if they work across departments in their projects. 

Dr. Loviglio responded: I just don’t want to inadvertently support the idea that interdisciplinarity only occurs across departments.  

Dr. McCann replied: We could say “across/within.”

Dr. Schumacher asked: Do we want to strike some of the excess language about DRIF?

Dr. McCann replied: You could take the stuff in parentheses and add it in a footnote.

Dr. Daniel-Onuta responded: In this footnote, we could add that we don’t have good mechanisms right now to pay graduate students working on cross-department/cross-program projects.

Dr. Daniel-Onuta then introduced Recommendation #5.

Dr. McCann asked: Should there be a comma between consulting and imaging?

Dr. Schumacher said: We also have a double period here.

Dr. Steiner asked: Can I add “searchable database”?

Dr. Schumacher suggested: Maybe we should make this our first recommendation in this section.

There was general assent for this idea.

Dr. Daniel-Onuta said: We’re talking here about UMBC, but we have talked about adding other universities, as well.

Dr. McCann responded: Maybe we should say, “Once the UMBC database is complete, we recommend that the University invest in/seek out/connect/build an inventory of regional resources...”  

Dr. Steiner said: On our (Research) Web site, we have the core centers listed, but this is not yet searchable.  By next summer, I want to make it searchable.  What you’re challenging here is taking it beyond the core centers.  I’m really glad this recommendation is in here.

Dr. Schumacher said: This section is called “Centers/Funds,” but we don’t have a recommendation about centers, only about them being a nexus.  Perhaps we could take this first paragraph and put it into a recommendation.

Dr. McCann replied: This first paragraph should be in Recommendation #4.  The other Recommendations in this section are about leveraging off campus resources.

Dr. Schumacher said: I think centers are underutilized, and we want to highlight this.

Dr. McCann replied: Do you want to draft something and sent it to Rachel and me in January?

Dr. Schumacher responded that he would.

Dr. Steiner said: I don’t like the “Centers/Funds” language.  Could we say “Centers/Resources” instead?

There was general assent for this idea.

Dr. McCann said: We need to say something more robust about this underutilization and our need to invest in integrating the centers in a more strategic way.

Dr. Daniel-Onuta then introduced Recommendation #6 and said: We need more equipment, but we also need to have more staff who are qualified to run this equipment.

Dr. Loviglio asked for an example.

Dr. Daniel-Onuta replied: As a faculty member, you know the technique and what you want, but you don’t know how to get what you want from the equipment.  If the equipment is a different make or brand from what you are used to, it could make it difficult to use.  So you need someone on site who is familiar with the software to help you with these tricks.

Dr. Gobbert responded: Perhaps what we need is more money to pay graduate students to work on campus in research, rather than just making photocopies.  Here is an opportunity for them; the student could make money while also building their resume by being the point-person for equipment.  This would be similar to what we already do in teaching but for research.  

Dr. Gougousi replied: The kind of equipment we’re talking about here is multimillion dollar equipment that requires highly trained experts to run.  We usually don’t allow someone with less than a Ph.D. to run it.  Your results are as good as your technique.

Dr. Loviglio responded: But, as Matthias says, this is a missed opportunity.

Dr. McCann replied: I agree 100%.  The response to budget cuts has been to cut support staff and give the tasks to faculty.  So you have your most expensive employees doing administrative work.  Can we make this recommendation stronger?  Right now it says we need more money for stuff.  If we say: “We have increasingly interdisciplinary work, and the University needs to invest in the staff to support this work” it makes the statement stronger and ties it to our increasingly interdisciplinary work, where no faculty member has complete expertise; the staff person could support this nexus.

Dr. Loviglio responded: It will pay for itself, and more.

Dr. Steiner replied: Well, maybe not more...

Dr. Loviglio then asked: Do we need a conclusion for the report?

Dr. McCann replied: The Curriculum & Pedagogy and Faculty Recognition & Reward work groups provide a narrative at the beginning of their recommendations that set up the issues.  The Research work group will need to do this, as well.  This first paragraph doesn’t explicate the problems these recommendations are offered to resolve.  But, yes, we need a conclusion at the end about how taking up these recommendations would make us more competitive, cost effective, lead to institutional effectiveness, faculty retention...

Dr. Loviglio offered: ...improved rates of graduation, provide the fundamental infrastructure to take us to the next level...

Dr. Steiner offered: ...allow us to engage in continuous improvement...

Dr. Steiner replied: We should try to show that what we’re adding is more than a one-off, that it would allow us to provide services for our faculty but also allow us to gain more funding, human or other resources, etc.  

Dr. Daniel-Onuta then introduced Recommendation #7 about cluster hires.

Dr. McCann offered: Maybe we should say, “We recommend that we grow targeted research areas...” so the focus is on research and not on clusters.

Dr. Steiner added: I recommend using “communities of excellence” rather than “critical mass.”

Dr. McCann replied: I would say “communities of excellence in interdisciplinary research.”  I don’t think the success that will be measured here adds anything.  However, we could suggest that once the Provost decides on recommendations, the implementation committee could develop metrics for measuring success.

Dr. Loviglio suggested: We could gesture toward this in our conclusion about continuous improvement.

Dr. Daniel-Onuta then introduced Recommendation #8.

Dr. McCann said: We want to tie this back to the Faculty Reward & Recognition Recommendation #2.  And in the FR&R Recommendation #2, we will need to say “See also Research Recommendation #8.”

Dr. Steiner added: I have an edit for the final sentence.

Dr. McCann replied: We’re going to get rid of this sentence.

Dr. Loviglio responded: There are a lot of recommendations in this section.

Dr. McCann agreed and said: Yes, I think some of these could be combined.  Fewer, more carefully crafted recommendations would make them stronger.

Dr. Steiner suggested: I would recommend combining the equipment ones.

Dr. Daniel-Onuta then introduced Recommendation #9.

Dr. McCann said: I think these three under Training (Recommendations #9, 10, and 11) could be combined into one.

Dr. Steiner offered: Regarding Recommendation #11, this is something I’m looking into.  

Dr. McCann then said: Whatever piece we take out of the first about centers, we need to add in resources about looking at policies and procedures or seeking grants to make sure they fund someone and to make sure people aren’t having to meet multiple expectations.  

Dr. Loviglio asked: Would it be more accurate to call it “Training and Faculty Development?” 

Dr. McCann replied: I like just “Faculty Development.”

We then moved to a discussion of the current draft recommendations from the Curriculum & Pedagogy work group.

Dr. McCann asked: Are there any concerns with these as drafted?

Dr. Freeland offered: I attended new student orientation yesterday.  I didn’t realize how easy it would be to highlight specific opportunities.

Dr. McCann replied: You can, but you have to provide the people. 

Dr. Freeland responded: They will also hand out flyers.

Dr. McCann replied: There is no structure where those who run the orientation take responsibility for this work.  You have to get them the flyers, announcements, or people to speak about the opportunity.  When central organizations don’t take responsibility for these tasks, small programs like ours are at a disadvantage.  But I agree that asking Advising to take more of a roll in this would be a good recommendation.  We could add something in the Advising recommendation about this, that it would be good to get Central Advising to take more responsibility for providing advisors to respond to capacity and opportunities.

Dr. Loviglio added: There are paid MCs for these events.

Dr. McCann replied: Yes, but there’s no rotation, no linkage to capacity, and they don’t reach out.  Some programs are over capacity, and some are under; we need to shift our marketing and spotlighting to address this.

We then moved to a discussion of the current draft recommendations of the Faculty Reward & Recognition work group.

Dr. McCann said: As we developed the current draft, we reviewed our meeting notes to see if anything had gone by the wayside.  So, for instance, we took up Karl’s (Steiner) point about getting People Soft into Recommendation #2.  We also added the second paragraph, which we’ll probably later integrate but wanted people to be able to locate at this stage.  It would be helpful to have more rich information about faculty.

Dr. Loviglio asked: Is the language good in this second paragraph (Recommendation #2)?  We could say this stronger.  

Dr. Freeland offered: Perhaps we could change “such things as” to “in particular.”

Dr. McCann asked: Do we need to name Jessica (Berman) in Recommendation #4?  We could just say the Humanities Chairs but not name her.  But I like saying this because it marks that research happens in the Humanities as well.

Dr. Loviglio asked: Where does the money come from for the Eminent Scholar program?

Dr. McCann replied: It is one-time money, not committed state support, but it could come from a variety of locations; it is “soft money.”

Dr. McCann then announced: If you haven’t yet filled out the strategic planning survey, please do so by Friday.  We’re particularly interested in your input regarding our facilities.

We then moved to a brief discussion of our next steps.

Dr. McCann said: Classes begin on January 26th.  And the Deans’ Retreat is on January 23rd.  Do people have space in their schedule the week before classes begin?  I was thinking about the Friday afternoon (Dr. Freeland is not available), or maybe the Thursday (this was good for several members).  In this final meeting we could talk about anything that comes back from the meeting with the Deans & VPs (which will be on January 26th).  

Rachel will send out a Doodle poll in early January to set up this final meeting of the task force.


